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.-, • • :-;(From our own correspondent.)
• . ' January 25.

' , The delegates, to the half-yearly meeting of the
Christchurch Diocesan Council of the Catholic Federa-
tion express deep appreciation of the generous hos-
pitality extended to them by the people of Timaru, and
the complete and admirable arrangements made by the
executive of the local branch, thus making the con-
ference the most successful yet held.

His Lordship Bishop Grimes recently received the
following cablegram from his Holiness Hope Benedict
XV., through Cardinal Gasparri, Secretary of State;
* His Holiness gratefully accepts the .homage of your
filial piety, and cordially imparts his blessing to your
Lordship, the priests, religious, and faithful of your
diocese. -At the same time he blesses abundantly the
Rev. Mother Clare and Sisters of Mercy on the occasion
of the fiftieth anniversary of their coming to New Zea-
land.’ .A

Under arrangement with the Darfield committee
for the relief of the poor of Great Britain, Ireland, and
Belgium, Mr. Frank McDonald, with a, concert party
from Christchurch, gave a very successful entertain-
ment on last Thursday evening in the Darfield Convent
Schoolroom. The various items of the programme were,
without exception, well received. The contributors were
Mesdames Tippler and Cot her. Miss J. Morrison, Messrs
F. McDonald, A. Weir, C. Tidy, J. Mercer, and P.
Brett. The proceeds amounted to about £27.

A pleasant treat was afforded the children of the
Sacred Heart Orphanage, Mount Magdala, last week,
when sixty of their number spent an enjoyable after-
noon as the guests of Mf. and Mrs. A. C. Nottingham
at their residence, ITalswell. Tea was served on the
lawn, after which the children competed in races and
games, conducted by Misses H. and D. Nottingham,
also Mr. Arthur Nottingham, jun. Motor cars, kindly
lent and driven by Messrs Hill, Davies, and Barnett,
and Mrs. Eaglesome, conveyed the children back to
Mount Magdala in the evening, all very happy, as each
child received a prize. The guests included Mesdames
Hill, Eaglesoxne, Lawrence, Lee, Barnett, and Davies,
Misses Moran, McClure, and Eileen Pender, Messrs.
Hill, Davies, P. Barnett, and G. Hill.

Complimentary remarks are so frequently made
regarding the varied and exhaustive articles on garden-
ing contributed by Mr. J. Joyce to the columns of the
Tablet, that it seems but just and fair that some slight
acknowledgment of the same should be made. So
comprehensive are Mr. Joyce’s contributions, that many
are greatly surprised at the extensive scope of the sub-
ject. The educational value of these gardening notes
cannot be over estimated, and your readers as a whole
are very deeply indebted to your contributor for gratuit-
ously imparting from his store of knowledge the results
of long years of practical study and research. The
articles recently appearing relative to native trees and
plant life were read with much pleasure by all lovers
of nature, and the hope is expressed that Mr. Joyce
will enlarge on the subject by dealing with the flowers,
ferns, and mosses of New Zealand.

Bro. J. Griffen (president) occupied the chair at
the usual fortnightly meeting of the H.A.C.B. Society,
which was held in the Hibernian Hall, Barbadoes street,
on Monday evening. Rev. Father Long (chaplain) was
in attendance. Sick pa} (£l2 3s 4d) and other ac-
counts (£SO 16s 3d) were passed for payment. One
candidate was initiated. The quarterly balance sheet
and auditors’ report were read and adopted. The
meeting dealt with the balance sheet of the hall com-
mittee for the half-year ended December 31, which was
presented by Bro. Flannclley. It was decided that
the management committee be requested to draw up a
programme for the social entertainment of the members
during the winter months. A request from the United
Friendly Societies’ Board that the society co-operate
with other friendly societies in making a presentation
to the president of that body, in recognition of his
services in bringing the hospital scheme into operation,
was referred to the management, committee for con-

sideration. Arrangements in connection with the forth-
coming bazaar, which is Being promoted for the purpose y
of redxxcixxg a long outstanding debt on the hall,' are"
,•.■>• •being rapidly pushed forward, and a large number of
art union tickets are now in circulation. With a view
to furnishing the- various stalls, a progressive euchreC
party - and social will be held in the Oddfellows’ Hall,
St. Asaph street, on February 10, and on the Saturday
previous to-this date a jumble sale will be held, the pro-
ceeds of which will be devoted to the same object.

Ashburton

(From our own correspondent.)
The half-yearly meeting of the local branch of the

Hibernian Society was held, on Monday, January 4,
when there was a large attendance of members. The
president (Bro. T. Purcell) presided. The balance
sheet showed ‘ the branch to be in a very satisfactory
position, numerically and financially. The election of
officers for the ensuing term resulted as follows;
President, Bro. das. Lennon; vice-president, Bro.-P.
Brosuan ; treasurer, Rev. Father O'Donnell (re-elected);
secretary, Bro. F. Brophy (re-elected); warden, Bro. E.
Devlin; guardian, Bro. Y. Madden; sick visitors, Bros,
Lennon and V. Madden. The new officers were in-
stalled by Past President Bro. Purcell. The half-yearly
Communion of the members was held on Sunday,
January 10, when a large number approached the Holy
Table in a body.

DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND

(By telegraph, from our own correspondent.)
January 26.

His Lordship the Bishop is due home during next
week.

Rev. Father O'Sullivan, G.SS.R., preached at St.-
Benedict’s last evening, and Rev. Father Connell, S.J.,
preached at the Cathedral.

The Marist Brothers’ retreat concluded yesterday.
There are no changes of note in the location of the
Brothers throughout the various dioceses. Most of the
Brothers from the south left to-night by the express.

The half-yearly meeting of the Auckland Diocesan
Council of the Catholic Federation will be held on the
27th inst. at Hamilton. Monsignor Brodie, several
officers, and delegates from the city and country will
attend. ,

The St. Patrick’s Day celebration committee met
in St. Benedict’s Clubroom on Sunday afternoon, Mr.
Gilfedder presiding over a good muster of delegates.
Details of the celebration were fully discussed, and the
keenest interest was shown by those present. All are
intent on making this year’s celebration eminently suc-
cessful.

The Catholic schools re-open next Monday, Feb-
ruary 1. In making the announcement yesterday,
Monsignor Brodie made an earnest and stirring appeal
to parents and guardians to send their children to their
own schools. lie instanced the phenomenal success
achieved by teachers and pupils during past years; in
one instance, nearly 100 per cent, passed the sixth
standard. In view of this fact, there should be.no
more complaining of want of success in our schools.
The secular training was equal, if not superior, to that
elsewhere, besides, to this was to be added the inestim-
able blessings of religious training and practices. .

Kev. Father Forrestal at the last meeting of the
Holy Family Confraternity delivered his concluding dis-
course on ‘ Primary education in Ireland.’ He dealt
with the long and severe struggles of Irish priests and
people to secure control of schools which, strange to
relate, was achieved through the notorious Dr. Whalley
overstepping the mark in his proselytising efforts. This
finally proved the downfall of the old pernicious system,
which aimed at undermining the ancient faith in Ire-
land. The lecturer trusted that Catholics in this
country would profit by the lesson to be learned from
the, Irish struggle, and thus secure that equity and
justice which was their inalienable birthright.
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